
Issue Brief 
 

 
Medicare Patient Empowerment Act 

 
ASCRS supports a patient's right to obtain medical services from the physician of his or her choice by 
adopting additional Medicare payment options. Currently, physicians must opt out of Medicare for two 
years if they enter into a private contract with a Medicare patient. Therefore, ASCRS supports passage of 
the Medicare Patient Empowerment Act. 
 
Background 
 
 In November of 2019, Senator Rand Paul, MD (R-KY), introduced, S.2812, the Medicare Patient 
Empowerment Act, cosponsored by Lisa Murkowski (R-AK), that would allow physicians and patients to 
contract freely on a case-by-case basis, without penalty, for Medicare services. Medicare beneficiaries 
would still be able to use their benefits, and physicians would not be forced to opt out of Medicare for 
two years. In addition, it would provide patients with more choices of physicians, increase the number 
of physicians who will continue to accept Medicare patients, and help preserve the Medicare program. 
 
Bill Status 
 
ASCRS has supported the Medicare Patient Empowerment Act in previous Congresses. S. 2812 has been 
referred to the Senate Finance Committee. There is no companion bill in the House of Representatives. 

 
 
 
 


